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     Circular no 19-25                                                 Date: March 12, 2025. 
 
For circulation among members of the Governing Council, State Secretaries, 
Special Invitees, Advisors, Affiliates, Constituents of CBPRO and Members. 
 
Dear Comrade, 
 
We are reproducing here under the text of our letter written on date to Shri Atul 
Kumar Goel on becoming the Chief Executive of the prestigious IBA. 
 
This is for information of members. 
 
With best wishes and regards, 
 
Comradely yours, 

                              
    Suprita Sarkar                           
  General Secretary 
 
Encl: As stated 
  
AIBPARC/ IBA/ congratulations/email/2025.                                  Date: March 12, 2025 
 

Shri Atul Kumar Goel, 
The Chief Executive, 
Indian Banks’ Association, 
Mumbai. 
 
Respected Sir, 
 
We congratulate you profusely on your becoming the Chief Executive of the 
prestigious IBA.  We wish you all success in the new assignment. 
 
We are specially happy that since yourself was Chairman of IBA earlier and CEO and 
MD of Punjab National Bank, a Premier, Largest Bank, and as Leader of the Indian 
Banking Industry are well acquainted with the challenges of the Industry and with your 
vast experience you will lead the Institution of IBA from the front.  
 
We fondly remember our meeting with your Goodself in your PNB Office when you 
were the Chairman of IBA regarding the Issues of Bank Pensioners and Retirees and 
felt happy for the Sympathy and Understanding shown by Your Goodself regarding the 

long pending grievances of Bank Pensioners and Retirees, specially extension of Uniform DA Compensation 
to Pre November 2002 Retirees. Your solemn assurance on the issue helped in settling the issue of DA for 
Pre-November 2002 Retirees. We are hopeful and confident that Your GoodSelf now as Chief Executive of 
IBA, the other pending issues, mainly Updation of Pension will find satisfactory resolution. We also expect a 
very dynamic approach by IBA on various matters concerning the Banking Industry. 
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This is our fervent hope that during your tenure and under your stewardship as the Chief Executive of the 
organisation, IBA would become more sympathetic and sensitive to the issues with which the Bank 
Pensioners and Retirees are confronted with. 
 
With Best wishes and Kind Regards, 
 
Yours faithfully, 

                               
     K.V. Acharya.                                         Suprita Sarkar                           
President, AIBPARC                                General Secretary 
& Jt. Convenor, CBPRO 
 
 
                        
       
                              
     
 


